
 

 
City Community 

Updates 
 
 

Public Works 
Water 
 Service line work on Meadow Lake Road is approximately 50% complete 
 We had 1 water leak repair this week 

Construction 

 JR Meadows 2 has been conducting routine testing on underground installations this week 

Streets 

 For those requesting rock or grading along their street frontage please contact Public Works directly to 
set up an onsite meeting to go over their request 

 Gate installation on E. Jefferson right of way has begun 
 If you see potholes, please call: 

• City Streets: Public Works 503-852-3104 
• State Highway 47: ODOT McMinnville Office 503-472-1462  

 
Police 

For additional information about Police activity 
and statistics, please visit: 

https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/police/page/crime-
statistics 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Calls for Service in 2021 2480
Calls for Service: Jan 1-19, 2022 108
Traffic Stops in 2021 330
Traffic Stops: Jan 1-19, 2022 23

Carlton Police Statistics

https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/police/page/crime-statistics
https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/police/page/crime-statistics


 
 

Arrests 
 

On October 18, 2021, Carlton Police Department 
started an investigation regarding a criminal mischief 

that occurred near the Carlton Pool.  A suspect had cut 
down a substantial amount of roses from a rose garden 
area located on the south side of the pool house next 

to the primary entrance during the previous night.   
 

On January 7, 2022, a 59 year old female Carlton 
resident was arrested and subsequently cited and 

released on the charge of Criminal Mischief II. 

 

 

The Carlton Code 
Corner 

 

As the season turns to Spring and the weather warms, 
the Carlton City Council and the City’s dedicated team 
members would like to remind you that it is a great 
time to assess your property in order to remain in 
compliance with the City’s code. We will highlight a 
section of the code weekly to help you in assessing 

your property.  Carlton code provides the following guidelines for RVs and Trailer Houses: 
 

What is permitted: 
- Parking a Recreational Vehicle or Trailer House for a period up to 72 hours on public streets while 

maintaining clear vision and safe passage for cars and pedestrians. After the 72 hours expire, the 
vehicle or trailer must be moved. Failure to do so may result in citation or towing. 

- Recreational Vehicles or Trailer Houses can be parked on private property for an indefinite amount of 
time if the vehicle or trailer doesn’t cause any obstruction of sight or impediment for traffic and no one 
lives or is temporarily staying in it. 

- Camping in a recreational vehicle or trailer house on private property on a temporary basis must be 
approved by the City of Carlton with a Temporary Trailer Parking Permit. 
 

What is NOT permitted: 
- Overnight sleeping or living in Recreational Vehicles and Trailer Houses on Public Streets at any time. 
- Permanent camping/living in a Recreational Vehicle or Trailer House on private property is not 

permitted. 
- Yard areas adjacent to a street are not to be used for the permanent storage of utility trailers, house or 

vacation trailers. 
 
Please contact the City of Carlton with any questions at 503-852-7575 

Follow up/Information/Detail/Message 25
Traffic Stops 25
Extra Patrol 8
Civil 6
Area Check 6
Suspicious 5
Alarm Response 2
Ordinance 2
Domestic 2
Fraud 2
Theft 1
Assist Outside Agency 1
Harassment 1
Criminal mischief 1
DUI 1

Carlton Police Activity January 1 - 19, 2022                      
(Not all calls were available at time of submission)



 

Mark Your Calendars 
May 14th will be the City’s annual cleanup day at Lower Wennerberg 
Park.  More information to come for details about times and what can be 
dropped off.   

 

 

 

 

Finance-Administration-Planning 
Planning Commission: 

 Partition 2021-01 was approved by the Planning commission.  The Commission’s next meeting will be 
Tuesday, February 22nd due to the President’s Day Holiday 

 
Opportunities to Get Involved 

 
The HOLST project team will host an open house for the 
display of the pending Carlton Civic Building project on 

January 22, 2022 from 12:00PM – 3:00PM at the Carlton City 
Hall  

191 E. Main Street.   
 

This is a drop in event to encourage staggered attendance 
for COVID safety.  All COVID safety protocols will be in place 

including the requirement to wear a mask. You are 
encouraged to drop in at any time during those hours.   

 
If you are unable to make the open house an opportunity for 
online viewing will be made available after the open house.   

 
 

 
 



Help to plan the future of Carlton! 
The City of Carlton invites you and your neighbors to be part of a 
city-wide effort to create a Community Vision and Comprehensive 
Plan update. As the community’s blueprint for the future, the 
Comprehensive Plan will guide decisions on growth, development, 
and public investment over the next 20 years. The Comprehensive 
Plan provides a unified vision, goals, and policies for good 
governance and future decision making. 
 
We need you! We encourage anyone who is interested to apply for a 
position on the Project Advisory Committee (PAC). The PAC will meet 
four times in 2022 to advise development of the Vision and Plan. For 
more information, contact Aimee Amerson at 
aamerson@ci.carlton.or.us, 503-852-7575. 

Information about the project and process can be found at the following link. This page will be updated as the 
project progresses. 
https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/administration/project/goal-14-update-city%E2%80%99s-comprehensive-plan-
development-code 

 
 

 We need your Input! 
Oregon is required to establish Total Maximum Daily 

Loads (TMDL) for streams segments which do not 
meet water quality standards. The TMDL identifies 

the level of pollutants that a water body can absorb 
and still meet water quality standards.  

 
The City of Carlton has both the Yamhill river and 
Hawn Creek near and through it. It is important to 

keep these waterways clean for fish and wildlife use. 
The City will soon begin developing our own required 
Water Quality Management plan and we need your 
input. If you could spare a few moments of time and 
share your thoughts, we would appreciate your time 

and responses.   
 

Survey can be found here:  
https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/publicworks/webform/deq-required-stormwater-updates  

 
Project information can be found here:  

https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/administration/project/mercury-total-maximum-daily-load-tmdl-
implementation-plan  
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ODOT invites the Carlton community to learn more about upcoming projects and share their thoughts 
through our online open house that is now live through February 1, link: Region 2: Construction Projects in 

2022 (odotopenhouse.org) 
 

ADA curb ramps Construction in 2022 
 

ODOT is installing ADA compliant curb ramps on the corners of several intersections in Carlton.  ODOT plans to 
construct one corner of an intersection at a time, with up to five intersections under construction at once. 
When construction starts, expect ODOT crews working during the day and at night as needed. 

During construction, the project webpage or Tripcheck.com will have the most up to date information about 
impacts. ODOT is working with the City to help coordinate and distribute information and project updates.  

For questions about the ADA curb ramps, contact the project manager:  
 

Brennan Burbank brennan.burbank@odot.oregon.gov  971-701-3342 
 

 
 
 
 
 

OR 47 realignment design is underway 
 

You may see activity in Carlton as ODOT restarts the design of the OR 47 
realignment project. This project includes installing ADA curb ramps, bike 

lanes and rerouting traffic to a new alignment of OR 47 from W Main Street 
onto Monroe Street. 

 
ODOT will be engaging the community throughout the design process, stay 

tuned for information on how you can get involved.  
 

For questions about the OR 47 realignment work, contact the project 
manager: 

Paul Welch  paul.welch@odot.oregon.gov  503-302-8926 
 

 
 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fodotopenhouse.org%2fr2-construction-2022&c=E,1,fHtrM58REJwqrxoxyrQNcqpeBq1uHjBSILL9EIYi2PeZOd7cBHUwR4kgBgHzs18IMrwEDqMZOjGnF6V1r2gk5xLVjcTvIgcvWH9IUrCcHztNqtR8yBdt6b05sDM,&typo=1
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https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2flnks.gd%2fl%2feyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTEyMjkuNTEwMTA1MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5vcmVnb24uZ292L29kb3QvcHJvamVjdHMvcGFnZXMvcHJvamVjdC1kZXRhaWxzLmFzcHg_cHJvamVjdD0yMjIwNSJ9.R80anR52BHdQpTyEWUz3-UbijsYXa5a-MrZEyTxDDmY%2fs%2f1500445507%2fbr%2f123888243912-l&c=E,1,Lgn38RUZiA8UbKQtCCVOVYNIHGZjrv9t1f0Lzsrz77s6M8k2OwoZV2HS7DCbdtANyblQAbpuswuPuV0m0XQZl0VLFQZFNpkc-E6tYIuHzFmk4ulR&typo=1
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